
Taryn Scott 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Bernard Dennler 
Wednesday, January 3, 2024 2:58 PM 
Taryn Scott 
FW: Correspondence on SCBA 

From: Michael Dubreuil <dubreuilm@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, December 20, 2023 1:23 PM 

To: Bernard Dennler <BDennler@colchesterct.gov>; Rosemary Coyle <rcoyle@colchesterct.gov>; Denise Turner 
<dturner@colchesterct.gov>; Tim Vaillancourt <tVaillancourt@ColchesterCT.gov>; John Thomas 
<jthomas@colchesterct.gov>; Scott Chapman <schapman@colchesterct.gov>; Mike Hayes <mhayes@colchesterct.gov>; 

Karen Belding <kbelding@colchesterct.gov> 
Subject: Correspondence on SCBA 

To the Board of Selectman and Board of Finance, 

I was disappointed to see that the process of the SCBA procurement was not addressed at the Board of Selectmen 

meeting on December 7th. It was encouraging to see the process begin to be addressed at the December 13th Board of 
Finance meeting. 

I would like to thank Mike Egan who at the December 13th BOF meeting asked for the charter's 2% supplemental 
appropriation number and the math to be in the meeting minutes. I would have preferred it happening prior to or at the 
meeting; however, I am grateful to him for acknowledging the process. Unfortunately, the BOF meeting minutes posted 
on December 20th do not have this information. Without actually stating this number in the minutes, and the motion 
being contingent upon the 2% number, this supplemental appropriation motion was not passed by the BOF and the 
SCBA purchase can not occur. 

Here are my thoughts on the process: 

1. Competitively bid SCBA equipment in accordance with the Town's Purchasing Policy Manual

A.) This was completed by the Fire Department using Sourcewell. It would have been nice to see the bid package
posted publicly and referenced as complete in the SCBA presentation. 

2. Identify the source of funding for the SCBA purchase ($466,359)
A.) $74k from the capital improvement plan for SCBA. No issues.

B.) The $150k volunteer fire company "donation". The plan as publicly stated is for the town to never receive the 

money and for it to be paid directly to the vendor. There is nothing in the purchasing policy manual that states this as a 

permissible method. It may be a permissible method if a legal contract was drafted by the town and signed by a 
designated official with the volunteer fire company. The easiest method to avoid all the issues would be for the 

volunteer fire company to send a $150k check to the town with a letter stating it was to be used for the purchase of 
SCBA equipment. This would invoke the language in the charter for "grant monies or matching funds" making the 
purchase permissible. (See C-1111a. Supplemental Appropriations, "This requirement does not pertain to appropriations 

of grant monies or matching funds received by the Town.") A meeting of the Board of Finance or Board of Selectmen 
may be needed to explain this and appropriate the money. 

C.) The $242,359 supplemental appropriation. This entire plan to purchase the SCBA equipment this year is contingent 
upon this number falling below the 2% threshold. It was noted in the meeting minutes it had to be less than the 2% 

threshold, the motion is contingent upon it. Then the meeting minutes never actually document what this number is. 
Without fixing the meeting minutes, this motion doesn't pass. 
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